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Hello… 

“My name is Mai Her.  I 
recently got married 
and moved to Wausau 
from Green Bay.  I 
graduated from UW-
Green Bay with a 
Psychology major.  I am 
interested in the mental 
health field, and it looks 
like MYS will give me a 
lot of experience 
dealing with 
psychology.  I’m 
currently taking some 
courses and possibly 
getting into nursing.  In 
a few years, I plan to 
become a LPN working 
within the mental 
health field.  I look 
forward to working for 
MYS and currently am 
training at Reynolds 
Place.” 
                               Welcome Mai!  We all look forward to getting to know you. 
 
Since our beginnings Marathon Youth Services has been fortunate in attracting high quality staff 
members.  While staff turnover is common in this business, we have managed to maintain staff 
longer than most similar employers and enjoy the stability that affords our programming.  This 
staff longevity no doubt reflects an enlightened and supportive management, but also reflects 
the support and encouragement that staff provide each other. 
We want to take the opportunity to again thank our staff for all they do to enhance the quality of 
our programs, and the lives of our clientele.  Thank You! 
 

        



 
 

 

Seventh Street Suites News: 

With the beautiful colors of fall came many activities that Seventh Street Suites clients 

participated in.  Whether it was enjoying the bright colors of the leaves on walks or going to the 

bowling alley, SSS clients took advantage of the autumn season. 

Kevin, Shawn, Mike P, Terra, Crystal and another client went on a beautiful walk on the Eau 

Claire River trail by Weston.  Kevin and Shawn enjoyed walking by the river and talking about the 

fish that could be caught, while the girls enjoyed the beautiful weather and looking at the 

beautiful colors of Mother Nature.  Everyone enjoyed getting out and enjoying one of the many 

trails that the Wausau area has to offer.   

Shawn, Crystal, and another client enjoyed going to 

Wilke’s Pumpkin Patch on a brisk fall day.  Everyone 

enjoyed going out into the field and finding the very 

best pumpkin!  They did a very good job at picking out 

the brightest orange and roundest pumpkins they 

could find.  Plans to carve funny faces were already 

made before the pumpkins could be loaded into the 

van.  Shawn had a different idea for his pumpkin and 

planned to make a delicious pumpkin pie for him to 

eat.  Everyone also enjoyed petting the goats and 

rabbits that were there and tried to guess how much 

the big rabbit weighed.  With the brisk, windy 

weather, everyone did not last long on our journey, 

but a lot of fun was had in the pumpkin patch. 

Kevin, Mike P, and Crystal not only enjoyed playing Special Olympics flag football but also 

enjoyed watching and learning about it!  Kevin, Mike P, Crystal and staff have enjoyed their 

weekly dose of Pack Attack in which they attended and listened to the different Packer players 

talk about what it is like to play for the Packers!  This weekly ritual has always been marked on 

the calendars and is looked forward to by our clients.  They never miss out on the action! 

A few movies were taken in this month.  A MYS group including Mike P, Kevin and another client 
went to the movie Bad Grandpa.  Laughs were heard from everyone and Mike even had a tear or 
two from laughing so hard.  Crystal and Kevin saw the movie Escape Plan with a friend.  Thriller 
was at the Grand Theater.  A large group including Crystal, Terra, and two other clients from SSS 
attended the performance along with Hamilton House clients.  Cheers were heard by all clients 
and staff even observed a few dancing in their seats! 
 
SSS clients and staff enjoyed feasting on spaghetti and meatballs and homemade apple pie and 
ice cream.  Terrance assisted with preparing homemade apple pies with house manager Mary.  
All SSS clients attended and enjoyed sitting down and talking about good times. 

 



 
 

 
SSS Special Highlights: 

 
Terra had a great month and has been incredibly helpful around her home and with 

her family.  Terra and her boyfriend decorated her apartment for 
Halloween.  She constantly added new things to scare staff.  She also 

spent time cooking for the Halloween season.  She made candied applies, 
cookies, and cheese cake that she shared with staff and her coworkers.  
Terra assisted with helping her sister move on her day off.  Terra was 
offered more hours at her place of employment due to her great 

attendance and hard work.  She gladly accepted and doubled her hours.  Way to go Terra! 
 
 

 
 

Supportive Home Care 
 

Ashley sure has been active this month with the many visits she has had to playgrounds in the 
Wausau area.  Ashley enjoyed swinging, going on the monkey bars and overall having fun 
outside!  Ashley also has enjoyed going to the YMCA for a nice dip in the pool.  There is always a 
smile on Ashley’s face when she can jump in and splash around. 
 
Tammy also has been active this month with the many visits to the library and multiple crafts 
that Tammy has completed.  From making Halloween bowling pins to a tissue paper tiger, there 
is nothing this girl cannot create!  
  
 

 

 
Hamilton House News 

 
 
Everyone here at Hamilton has been having a great time getting ready for Halloween with 
putting together their costumes and decorating the house. They are excited about their 
Halloween Party.   
 
The biggest hit so far this month was going to go see Thriller at the 
Grand Theater. Our residents loved it so much they can’t wait to go 
back. They are even talking about going to go see the Nut Cracker for 
Christmas. They can’t wait!!  
 
Val was just on an overnight visit with her family and came back to HH 
with pumpkin seeds and freshly baked cookies. They were a hit! 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 

Also we wanted to give a shout out to all everyone here at HH to let them know how proud we 
are of them as all of them are such hard workers. Jeff and Heather now work together, Val is in 
the process of starting her job and another one of our clients works every Tuesday. Keep up the 
good work everyone!  
 
We are very excited to see what this next month brings to Hamilton House! There’s never a dull 
moment with this bunch.  
 

 

 

Reynolds Place News: 
 

Zach celebrated his birthday this last month 
on October 25th.  He initially wanted his 
birthday to pass on quietly, but on the big 
day, he was happy to have some visitors to 
celebrate with him.  His peers from 
neighboring houses stopped by and wished 
him a happy birthday and shared in his 
chocolate on chocolate cake.  Zach treated 
himself for his birthday and bought himself a 
laptop with the money he saved from his job.  
He was thrilled and had a great day.  He was 
able to repeat the cake part again with his 
family during the weekend. 

 
Todd celebrated the fall season by going to a pumpkin 
patch with Adult Day services.  He came back with a 
pumpkin that he was pretty proud of.  He had even more 
fun carving it.   
 
One of our clients has been in flag football this year with 
school.  Unfortunately his back has given out and he has 
been sidelined.  He still is encouraging his team from the sidelines and hopes for a winning 
season. 
 
Another one of our clients has been involved in a camp twice a week.  They have been getting 
into the Halloween spirit throughout the month with baking cookies, carving pumpkins, and 
making a haunted house gingerbread house.  They even squeezed in a corn maze.  They are 
finishing the month up with attending a big Halloween party.  He got his spook on this month. 
   
Reynolds is hosting a Halloween party for all the clients of MYS on Halloween.  We will make sure 
we share the spooky details and pictures in next month’s newsletter. 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
Prospect Place News: 

 
Staff Breanna took Robert, Scott, Justin and Lee to the bowling alley to play some billiards.  The 
guys had a great time and did their best at knocking the balls in.  This was definitely a hit and the 
guys can’t wait to go out again. 
 
Robert, Todd and staff Jennifer went to the Wausau Mine 
Company for a Friday night fish fry.  Even though they waited an 
hour and a half to sit down it was well worth it.  They can’t wait to 
go out again.  
 
Scott has been figuring out what classes he would like to start taking at 
Northcentral Technical College (NTC).  He has been brushing up on his math and is planning to 
start up some refreshers on his reading as well.  Scott is very optimistic about becoming a nurse’s 
assistant in the future.  He is very determined on taking the next steps.  
 
Robert had gained some work experience at a local factory this past month.  He enjoyed stacking 
boxes of product on trucks so they could be shipped all throughout the United States.  He is very 
excited to find more permanent employment in the months to follow.   
 
Lee and Justin continued to work Monday through Thursday.  They are proud of the work they 
do and enjoy the extra spending money they have acquired from putting in those hours.   
 
 

 

 
Karaoke Party: 

MYS had a karaoke party in October.  Those who attended 
included: Justin, Lee, Scott, Robert, Val, Jeff, Sean, Todd, 
Kevin, Terra, Crystal, and a few others.  Everyone was able to 
sing their favorite songs and enjoyed a snack or beverage.  
Karaoke is always a big hit within MYS.  Some of our clients 
even stayed out with Lorraine until after 1:00 AM singing their 
hearts out! 
 
 
 

 

 

Special Olympics News: 
 

Special Olympics had their Fall Party at the Heil House.  A group attended that included: Terra, 
Kevin, Crystal, Robert, Lee, Justin, Val, Jeff, another HH client and Todd, in addition to staff 
Darwin, Brandon, and Rose.  The group enjoyed the many activities at the party that included 
walks in the woods, BINGO, and a costume parade/contest.   
 

 



 
 

 

They also enjoyed all the delicious food that was served at 
the party.  Some got dressed up for the event with Crystal 
dressing up as an 80’s chick, Lee dressing up as a railroad 
worker, Justin dressing up as Johnny Cash, and Val dressing 
up as Cat Woman.  The clients played BINGO and Val won a 
shirt!  All had a fun time celebrating the season. 
 

Are you ready for some football?! Kevin, Mike P., Crystal, 
Justin, Scott, and a HH client all partook in the Special 
Olympics flag football season and in particular this month 
the Flag Football Tournament in Appleton.  Kevin, Mike P., 
Justin, Scott, and the HH client put up a good game, with 
Mike P. as their quarterback, but sadly their team lost both 
games by a very close margin. The gentlemen were 
disappointed that they lost but were still glad that they got 
to compete in the tournament. Crystal did very well and tried her best. Her team unfortunately 
lost both their games but her team was still happy with the ribbons they received! Even though 
none of the residents went on in the tournament, we are all still very proud of all of their efforts 
and doing such a great job! 
 
At the end of the flag football season, Kevin, Crystal, Justin, Scott, and a HH client attended a 
party at Sam’s Pizza in Schofield.  They enjoyed a pizza outing with their teammates and fitting 
as much pizza as they could into their tummies.  Afterwards, Crystal and several other athletes 
attended the Wausau East football game where they played against Wausau West. 
 
Special Olympics continued with weekly bowling practices during the month.  Those who 
participated in bowling included: Justin, Scott, Val, Todd, Crystal, Kevin, and another HH client.  
It was noted by staff that Todd really enjoys the weekly practices and the tournament.  He is 
asked when he is going to get his 300 game and he tells staff to be quiet.  He may have not have 
gotten his 300 game yet, but he participated in the Regional Tournament for Special Olympics 
and got 3rd place.  Justin also went to the tournament and received 6th place.  Val’s team did 
not place, and the HH client placed 1st.  Crystal and Kevin also placed 1st with their team!  Way 
to go ladies and gentleman.  The bowling season may be ending for some, though others are 
going onto the next level.  With the end of bowling, means the beginning of the basketball 
season.  Watch out Bucks, we have been practicing all year on our layups and baskets! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If at any time you would like to be removed from this mail list, please click REPLY and simply enter UNSUBSCRIBE. 

Your address will be immediately removed from the list. 

 
Vacancy Announcements 

At the current time we have no vacancies.  Please call Sue (715-551-8568) or Pam (715-432-2818) to discuss your 
placement needs and supportive home care. 

Additional information regarding our programs is available on our website or by brochure upon request. 
www.marathonyouthservices.org 

 


